### **BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL**

## MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 12<sup>th</sup> MARCH 2019

### AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.00 pm

Present Mr. C. Fraser (chair). Mr. M. Ing, Mrs L. Ing, Mr. Steve Pashley & Mr. Simon Pashley.

Cllr T. Taylor BDC and Cllr M. Quigley were also in attendance and due to both of them needing to leave the meeting early issues concerning them were dealt with at the start of the meeting.

Mr. Quigley was thanked for NCC grant of £500.00 which will go towards new heaters for the hall.

The issue with the grass verge outside Milestone Court is still in hand.

Mrs. Taylor was also thanked for her donation of £175.00 which will go towards finishing the new kitchen.

Both then left the meeting.

# 134. Village Hall

The hire charge for elections was discussed and Mr. Fraser to contact other Village Halls to ascertain what they charge.

### **135. Neighbour Hood Policing Issues.**

No one from the police attended the meeting.

### 136. Apologies for absence.

Apologies were received from Mrs J. Childs.

### 137. Question time.

There were no members of the public present.

# **138. Declarations of interest**

There were no declarations.

# 139. Adoption of Minutes.

It was proposed by Mrs. Ing and seconded by Mr. Ing that the minutes of the meeting on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> February 2019 be approved. All were in agreement.

## 140.Matters arising.

The firm who will make the new village signs have confirmed that brackets can be attached for the future installation of a small sign.

Road white lining at the corner of the A634 & Tinkers Lane has not been forwarded to the relevant department, this to be resent.

No need to contact Jones & Co. regarding them contacting the Land Registry on our behalf about registering Tinkers Lane Copse as this has been finalised and the Village Hall, Playing Field and Copse are now all registered in the Parish Council's name.

### 141. Planning.

There were two applications.

No. 19/00178FUL. Retention of existing track. The Old Coach House.

No objections to this application.

No. 19/00177/FUL. Retain boundary wall & gate. The Old Coach House.

There were no objections but the council shared the view of the Highway Authority regarding traffic movements.

# 142. Highways.

There were no other highways matters.

### 143.Correspondence.

Mr. Ing has made enquiries about space heaters for the Village Hall.

Three heaters come to £1101.00 + vat.

This matter to be looked into,

A Mr. Phil Wright from the village has contacted the council requesting a donation for his charity cycle ride in aide of PCUK which is a cancer charity.

The council agreed to give a donation of £100.00 to Mr. Wright.

### **<u>144. financial statement for February</u>**

Current account at the end of February 2019	£3754.27
Nottingham Building Society at 18 <sup>th</sup> December 2018	£15539.32
ACCOUNTS TO PAY FOR February 2019	
Bassetlaw D. C. hall rates.	£0.00
Village hall gas.	£74.73
Village hall electric	£39.03
Water Plus. ( Severn Trent )	£5.88
Anglian Water	£0.00
Joy Ford January hall clean.	£20.00
Nicholas Smith. Misc works at hall & playing field.	£285.00
Donation to Mr. P. Wright.	!00.00
TOTAL EXPENDITURE FOR February 2019	£535.80
RECEIPTS FOR February 2019	
LINE DANCING	£48.00
FLY BALL	£96.00
HALL HIRE.	£24.00
SOUTH YORKS CARAVAN'S	£242.00
WHITE HORSE DONATION.	£100.00

Total receipts for FEBRUARY 2019	£516.00
Craft evening	£0.00
REFUND FROM LAND REGISTRY.	£6.00

It was proposed by Mr. Ing and seconded by Mr. Pashley that the financial statement be accepted, all in agreement.

## 145.Parish Precept 2019 2020.

The precept for 2018 2019 was £3281.00 which was £28.13 per house hold, there was no increase on the previous year.

The council agreed to a precept for 2019 2020 of £3431.21. This is £28.97 per house hold an increase of 81 pence.

Proposed by Mr. Fraser and seconded by Mr. Ing that the precept be retrospectively approved. All in agreement.

## 146. Parish Budget 2019 2020.

The Council retrospectively agreed to the parish budget for 2019 2020.

Proposed by Mrs. Ing and seconded by Mr. Pashley all in agreement.

### 147. Village matters

The matter of future village events has still to be discussed, this could be done at an informal meeting.

### 148. Date of next meeting.

Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> April 2019 at 7pm.

Chair C.L. Fraser.....date.....date.